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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Amenities Committee Meeting (incorporating H4H) held in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 30th January 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	Jane Marsden; Peter Mander (chair); Heather Rodgers; Pauline Whitney; Rosie Olle.

	Also In attendance:
	Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Chris Cave (RFO); Graham Markham; Deanne Markham; Alastair Cook; Simon Cowling; Bernard Madden.


	041/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Chris Winfield; Simon Gedye.

	042/17
	
	There were no variations in the order of business.

	043/17
	
	Declarations of interest – none.

	044/17
	
	The minutes of previous meeting of 4th January 2018 – a minor amendment to the number of vouchers held by Graham Markham should be 200 not 250. With this amendment the minutes were approved and signed by the chair.

	044/17
	.1
	Matters arising – the Clerk confirmed that the letters to DCC and Severn Trent with regards pavement reinstatement issues and uneven surfaces had been sent. It was noted also that the area excavated by Western Power had now had a bonded sand colour finish reinstated.

	045/17
	
	Maintaining the vision – the letter received from Mrs. Chris Winfield had been circulated prior the meeting. Graham Markham stated that the laying of black tarmac outside the toilets had raised the initial concerns about the final appearance but the now apparent intention to not pave the footpath area with the yorkstone approved given by Planning Authority had increased concern. 
A letter from Kevin Barton (DCC Senior Project Engineer – Development Control – Implementation Team) had been circulated prior to the meeting which laid out the process required in seeking permission to use the yorkstone in the pavement area. This states that an inspection fee has to be paid, 20% of which is not refundable and a bond obtained to guarantee completion of the work.  

Graham suggested that he thought that it would be easier to repair paving stones as opposed to tarmac after excavation work. Mechanical aids are available for lifting heavy paving stones. Cllr. Mander stated that as agreed at a previous meeting the intention was to pave as far as could be afforded within the budget
As was stated at the previous meeting Cllr. Marsden suggested that the current works are completed as phase 1 and the finances and agreement to pave further is considered as phase 2. Bernard Madden supported this approach.
Cllr. Olle stated that a sample of the yorkstone had not yet been provided to DCC for assessment.
Bernard suggested putting planters on the area to soften the transition and to add to the overall impression of the area. This was thought to be a good idea.
Graham stated that he was disappointed that paving would not continue to the pavement at this time but accepted the position and agreed to the 2 phased approach.
It was confirmed that there is no time limit under the planning application to fully complete the works now that work has started.

	046/17
	
	Project Progress.

Cllr. Mander reported that DCC Highways will now be installing the bus shelter.

He also reported that the dry stone walling will begin 19/02/18 and will take approx. 2 weeks.

Risk assessment and method statements are still to be received from Greenstone & Ivy. Simon Cowling will follow this up.
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Stone troughs (a large and a small) and millstone are to be brought down to site and included in the dry stone wall.

A small wall will be built to help retain the soil in the triangular planted area.

A membrane has been installed at the rear of the building by the Caretaker to discourage the growth of weeds.

Cllr. Mander has had a site meeting with the architect and the flooring specialist – it was noted that the flooring material for the toilets is too soft and will wear quickly. Large tiles are to be laid with an upstand in the same colour as in the kitchenette. This will add another week to the completion.
The cleaners are to be shown the facilities in preparation for cleaning to begin. 
Cllr. Mander with ask Tim Maskrey about opening the toilets each morning with someone else to lock them up at night. Cleaning will be for 1 hour a day 7 days with additional hours expected in the summer.

A toilet and unisex sign are to be obtained and fixed to the doors.

The lights are to be reduced in wattage and the timer is to be set.

Chestnut Fencing for the rear of the building was discussed and it was agreed that this should be 4 feet high with 3 wires.
The quality and appearance of the hedge laying was complimented.

Bernard asked about a cable coming out of Grey Goose beneath the notice boards – The village Gala group will need to sort this out
Bernard asked about a metal peg where there is hoped to be a noticeboard – no one knew anything of this so Bernard will investigate further.

	047/17
	
	Fundraising.

Ceilidh – a net profit of £1220 was raised towards H4H funds.
A further anonymous donation of £500 had been received.
96 names had been provided to the stone mason and a further 9 are to be sent. Stones once engraved are to be provided to T&C Williams in one batch.

The quarry is to be asked to invoice HPC for the stone for the dry stone wall.

	048/17
	
	Timescale.

We are still looking at 7/8th April for the opening but the Sunday may be the better day.

A bubble machine is looking expensive but is still being investigated.

A dance group, Maypole Dancing and musicians were suggested.

The opening event will be organised by the H4H group with a Parish Council representative.

	049/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. None.

	050/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – 

	051/17
	
	Date of next the meeting: 7:30pm Tuesday 27th February 2018, Sampson Room (room booking to be confirmed).

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.40 pm
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